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Cameron Parish Couple Dies in Morning Fire 
 

CAMERON PARISH (June 9, 2025) - State Fire Marshal (SFM) deputies are investigating a deadly fire in 
Southwest Louisiana that claimed the lives of a Cameron Parish couple. 
 
Around 3:30 a.m. on Monday, June 9, 2025, the Grand Chenier Volunteer Fire Department responded to a residential 
fire in the 300 block of North Island Road in Grand Chenier. A 54-year-old man and his 55-year-old wife were killed 
in the blaze. A smoke alarm awoke another resident of the home, allowing her to escape the fire unharmed.  
 
SFM deputies are continuing to investigate to determine the cause of the fire.  
 
This incident is a stark reminder of the life-saving importance of working smoke alarms. If you need assistance 
obtaining smoke alarms for your home, Operation Save-A-Life can help. To learn more about the program, or to 
register for a free smoke alarm and installation, visit our website at lasfm.org or contact your local fire department. 
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